HILL BARTON SURGERY
MINUTES

Monday 9th September 2013 - Patient Participation Meeting at 1pm

Staff & Patients present:-
CB, WE, WN, FC, Dr CL, Dr JL, HT – Full names held at Surgery

Apologies:-

PN, JA, RA, RC, DD– Full names held at Surgery.
Chair:-

Dr Clare Lascelles

Welcome & Thanks
Dr Lascelles welcomed all members present and thanked them for their attendance at the patient participation group.
Purpose of Patient Participation Group

Dr Lascelles explained again the purpose of the patient participation Direct Enhanced Service (DES) for the GMS contract and explained the aims and purposes of the group with discussion of the DES.

Patient’s Survey

Previous patient survey dated March 2013 was discussed in detail and the results of which were explained to the group and divided into the main sections each of which were discussed in detail.

i)  Patient waiting times

FC suggested methods of informing patients of waiting times.  This was discussed with the group and options suggested such as a notice informing patients when they come to the surgery reception of any delay in their appointments.  However the logistical difficulties of such a system were discussed.

Double appointments were discussed and the rationale for not offering double appointments routinely.
Patients have been made aware with notices that usually one appointment per problem is recommended in order to allow the practitioner to deal appropriately with one issue.  However inevitably some appointments take longer than others due to the complexity of an individuals medical history and presenting problem.

ii) Continuity of Care



This was discussed with Hill Barton being a two full time equivalent 


doctor practice with patients registered with their own named doctor 



and the advantages of continuity of care were discussed and the 
advantages of this for patients and doctor alike.
WN suggested that a new patient pack maybe an option.  Dr Landen suggested that the website would be an appropriate source of information for new patients as well as our practice leaflet.

WE suggested a way of informing patients with limited sight of new information and notifications.  This was discussed with the group and Mrs Helen Townsend suggested that patients with limited sight or other limitations could be informed of changes by 
e-mail or an appropriate method of which they were to be contacted with.

iii) Repeat Prescribing

This was discussed with the group as a request had been made on the survey notes of the ability to do repeat prescribing over the phone.  The difficulties of repeat prescribing by telephone from a practical point of view means that this would hold up the telephone lines and this can now be done via the website.

iv) Telephone Access
This was discussed in detail as there is an option for patients to phone in for a doctor’s telephone call at the end of morning surgery.  This does allow good access to GP advice without having to make an appointment.   Appointments were also discussed,  pre-bookable and early appointments are available at Hill Barton surgery and this was discussed with the group and found to be very appropriate for certain patient groups.

v) Discussion of Next Patient Survey
The type of survey used was discussed, this was CFEP UK Surveys.  It was discussed with the group that there are options for survey companies to be used from a wide range of options.  CFEP is a UK survey company which has been well established since 2004 and has been used by over 3000,000 patients over 4000 practices and over 16,000 health practitioners.  This allows feedback to be given back to the practice about how certain areas are performing and bench marks are a useful guide as to how a practice has performed in relation to other practices which have used the IPQ survey (Improving Practice Questionnaire Report).

The group was in agreement to continue using CFEP as the UK survey company as it was felt to be most appropriate to gain feedback in the relevant areas for discussion.

vi) Areas within the survey to add to a new Survey Questionnaire

Options of areas to discuss were considered within the group.  Mrs Wendy Evans suggested that a question to be added to the survey would be to ask if patients with visual or hearing or other disabilities are able to communicate adequately with the surgery and keep up to date.
Second area to add to survey are feedback on nurses ie. “are you happy with the service provided by the nurses with individual subsections on the nursing team.

Third point – a question related to messaging reminding ie. Text message from minder system and DNA (did not arrive) messaging.  A question could be added to assess whether patients felt that this system was helpful.

Fourth point – FC mentioned that it has been noticed that new receptionists have settled in well and are felt to be friendly and helpful after the recent changes in staffing.

vii) Feedback from CB regarding her role as Patient Participation Representative 
CB has been kind enough to share information during this meeting with us regarding her community commissioning role and has been particularly helpful in feedback on how she feels other practices compare with Hill Barton Surgery and she is happy to continue to give feedback to us from her ongoing regular participation in community commissioning.

Any Other Business

· The website will be updated with the minutes of the meeting and the information from the meeting will be publicised.

· The next CFEP will be carried out with the alterations made as suggested by the group and Dr C. Lascelles will discuss by telephone with the members not able to be present the minutes and content of the meeting and any other suggestions will be added accordingly.

Meeting closed
